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HAPPY  NEW  YEAR!  

                   May 2024 be a year of good health and happiness for you and yours!  I’d also like 2024                               
      to be a new opportunity for all of us to work together for the benefit of our lovely rural town.                        
 To that end, I would like to keep you informed of issues, plans, and activities that can affect all of us             
  - and encourage your feedback and involvement. 

KEY GOVERNMENT ACTIVITIES - JANUARY: 

• Initial 2024-2025 budget and capital improvement planning 

• Planning & Zoning Commission review of December IID Zone public survey results and the start of soliciting 
input from each town agency for use in updating the Town’s Plan of Conservation and Development 

A CHANGE: Effective January 1, the town will begin charging a $50 fee for use of Knowlton Memorial Hall,  
the Senior Center, and the Old Post Office for private parties/events and will donate the money collected to the 
town’s food pantry. A $50 fully refundable cleaning fee will also be charged to defray any extra cleaning expense. 
Anyone who reserved one of these 3 locations prior to January 1 for a private event to be held in 2024 is exempt 
from these charges, as are all entities who are not charged for Ashford Citizen ads today. 

AN OPPORTUNITY: A portion of the federal infrastructure money budgeted for deploying dependable high-
speed internet service nationwide has been allocated to Connecticut, and a program is being developed by the    
CT Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) to identify Town Grant Areas eligible for these 
funds. The program is based on the number of households in town without adequate internet, which is why we 
need to hear from you if your location has any one of these 3 internet service issues: 

• Unserved: Your location has an internet speed below 25 Mbps/3 Mbps. 

• Underserved: Your location has an internet speed below 100 Mbps/20 Mbps or DSL (internet through your 
phone) is the only service offered in your location. 

• Expense is too high: You have tried to obtain basic internet service and found that the cost to get connected is 
too high to afford. You can check your internet speed at https://www.speedtest.net/, then report results by 
email to firstselectman@ashfordtownhall.org by January 31 to let us know if any you fall under any of the 3 
categories. 

                                                                              Best Regards, 

                                                                              Cathryn 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Ashford Town Offices Public Hours: 
 

  Assessor, Selectmen’s Office, Tax Collector, 
  Town Clerk, Land Use Dept: 
  Mon., Tues., Fri.  8:30 am - 3:00 pm 
  Wed.  10 am - 6 pm 
 
 

  Social Services: Mon. & Tues. 9 am - 3 pm                      
  or by appt. 
 

  Transfer Station: Wed. 2-8 pm, Sat. 8 am-4 pm,  
   Sun. 10 am - 4 pm 
 

   
For other depts. not listed, please call for hours. 
 

 
 

      Town Offices 
         Directory 

 
 

Animal Control Officer      860-234-4093 

Assessor           860-487-4403 

Building Dept.          860-487-4404 

Emergency Management   860-428-0870 

Finance Dept.          860-487-4405 

Fire Marshal                   860-208-0113 

Housing Authority              860-429-8556 

Parks & Recreation            860-487-4409 

Public Works                       860-429-6812 

Registrar of Voters              860-487-4410 

Selectmen’s Office               860-487-4400 

Sexton                                   860-487-4400 

Social/ Youth Services         860-487-4417 

Tax Collector                       860-487-4411 

Town Clerk                          860-487-4401 

Zoning Enforcement           860-487-4415 

Town of Ashford website: 
 

www.ashfordtownhall.org 

 

HOLIDAY CLOSINGS 

*** The Ashford Citizen *** 
Policies & Procedures 

As Amended by the BOS August 29, 2023 
 

The Ashford Town Offices 
will be closed on  

       
  Monday, January 1st 
      New Year’s Day 

 
Monday, January 15th 
    Martin Luther King Jr. 

Assessor and Tax Collector Offices are CLOSED 

to the public on Fridays during January.  

Wednesday, January 31st will be the last 

 in person day to make an on time payment.   

DO NOT use the Drop Box after  

5 P.M. on January 31st.   

Town Offices are closed on all Thursdays.  
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TOWN OF ASHFORD 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 
In accordance with Connecticut General Statutes Section 10-153d (b), a signed copy of the  
Master Agreement between Regional School District #19 Board of Education and E.O. Smith  
High School Teachers’ Association for the period July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2027 has been  
filed with this office. The Agreement is available for public inspection during regular business  
hours of the Town Clerk. 
 

Dated at Ashford, CT this 12th day of December, 2023. 
 

Attest, 
Sherri L. Mutch, MMC, MCTC 
Ashford Town Clerk  
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Town of Ashford 
Job Announcement 

 

Deaths: 
 

Margaret M. Martin                     October 17, 2023 

Edward Michael Serra                 November 9, 2023 

Wayne T. Michaud                      November 21, 2023 

Jonathan Cromwell Clark            December 3, 2023 

Christy J. Clark                            December 11, 2023  

 
 

Marriages: 

 

Michael Edward Casko                December 9, 2023 
Teri A. Selbe 

               

          Assistance 
        to  

          Ashford Veterans 
 

 

 
If you are in need of advice for Veteran benefits, 
 questions on assistance such as health care,  

burials, disability compensation, 
 Soldiers, Sailors and Marines Fund, or pension,  

please visit on the first Wednesday  
of the month with the new hours of 5:00-6:00 pm. 

 Appointments are preferred, especially if Wednesdays 
 are a conflict, but walk-ins are welcome. 

 

Call Garry at 860-928-2309 and leave a message. 
 Please do not hesitate to contact me if you  

need help with your veteran issues: 
Garry.brown71@aim.com and/or 860-928-2309.  

 Always no cost ever for veterans 
 and always confidential. 

 
 

VETERAN NOTES 

The VA now screened 5MM veterans for  
PACT Act Presumptive disabilities. 

If you haven’t yet, what’s your reason? 

 
Call Garry for more information at 860-928-2309 

VITAL STATISTICS 
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ANNUAL JIGSAW PUZZLE SALE 

 

During the month of January while supplies last! 

Babcock Library Lobby 

 

All Puzzles are $1 a piece 

Buy 3- Get One Free! 
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Looking for residential accounts  
on the Ashford/Willington/ 

Mansfield line. 
 

We do not provide services to the 
 Ashford/Union area.  

 

We do not clear snow from vehicles or shovel. 
 

Please call between 6:00 -10:00 pm. 
 

Free estimates. 
 

Call # 860-487-1054; ask for John. 
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 RESIDENTIAL                       SMALL BUSINESS 
 

FREE ESTIMATES                   BONDED & INSURED 
 

90 ASHFORD ROAD  ASHFORD, CT  06278 
 
 

DEBRA M. THOMPSON 
Owner 

(860) 428-9874 
 

www.thompsonscleaningservice.com 
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Call TODAY for a 
FREE Quote on an 

Automatic Stand-by 
GENERATOR! 

We also do hookups  
for portable generators 

certified by  

GENERAC 

DEALER   *  INSTALLER  *  TECHNICIAN 

For All Your Electrical Needs 

860-974-3601        *        860-428-3196 

www.woodstockvalleyelectric.com 

License # 
185790 

 

WOODSTOCK VALLEY 

ELECTRICLLC 

 

“DON’T BE LEFT IN THE DARK” 

Discounts 
for Veterans 

WANTED TO BUY 
ANTIQUES & OLD STUFF 

 

Bottles, crocks, jugs, costume jewelry, pottery, toys, games, 

glassware, sterling silver, coins, gold, silver plated items, watch-
es, typewritters, sewing machines, tools, radios, clocks, lanterns, 
lamps, kitchenware, cookware, knives, hunting, fishing, military, 

Masonic, fire department, 

 musical instruments…...And much more. 
 

Call Donald Roy  860-874-8396 
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January 2023 Conservation Commission News 

The Ashford Citizen’s Artist – Editha Hayes Spencer (1921-2010)  
and 

The Babcock Library Conservation Bookshelf 
 

The Ashford Conservation Commission was founded in1972 and had 8 members: Addison 
Bassett, Rodney Kreger, William Madsen, Catherine Placek, George Quint, John Rankin, 
David Schroeder and Editha Spencer.  In 1974 they decided to individually donate books to 
create a conservation book collection for the Babcock Library. Editha Spencer was asked to 
create a special bookplate just for these books, and 500 copies of the bookplate were to be 
ordered in 1974. The first donations were to be made by Conservation Commission 
members. 
According to the Commission’s reports, the librarian in 1976, decided not to continue this 
collection; her reason was the time involved. Since Editha Spencer designed this special 
bookplate – did the Babcock Library have a copy forty-seven years later? After recent 
conversations with our new Library Director and librarian, Ann Harper, about this special 
Conservation Bookshelf and the bookplate, she magically was able to locate the bookplate 
inside Edwin Way Teale’s 1959 publication Adventures in Nature, selections from the 
outdoor writings of Ewin Way Teale. This specific book was a gift of the D.B. Schroeders, 
David and Jill, on 4/17/74.  
Dr. David B. Schroeder was a beloved professor of 
dendrology in the Plant Science Dept at UConn, 
beginning his career there in 1965. He ended his 
tenure there 41 years later also having served as 
head of the Dept. of Natural Resources Management 
and Engineering. The Schroeders lived in Ashford 
many years before moving to Woodstock Valley for 
their later years together. According to his obituary, 
“Doc Schroeder” was also a founding member of the 
Eastern Conn. Forest Landowners Assoc., chairman 
of the Ashford Inland Wetlands Commission, chairman 
of the Wolf Den Land Trust and the UConn 
representative on the Connecticut Licensed Arborist 
Examining Board. The Schroeders’ choice of the 
Teale volume on nature writings was probably 
meaningful to a man who loved to tell stories himself 
and a way to further honor Teale, a classic 
environmentalist. 
 
The bookplate itself depicts the Ashford Oak tree 
standing tall and strong on firm earth with possibly a 
bright sunrise or sunset silhouetting its branches.  
In 1974 this tree was considered the second largest 
red oak in the United States according to Richard 
Schimmelpfeng, a UConn Librarian, bookplate 
collector and friend of the Spencers. The remnants of the tree are still standing today 
although greatly diminished. Editha’s typical “ES” hallmark, seen on her other wood or 
linoleum cuts, is in the lower right.  
 
Valerie Oliver and Ann Harper, Babcock Library Ln. 
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LOCAL  AUTHOR  PUBLISHES  DEBUT  NOVEL 

THE OTHER SIDE OF THE LOOKING-GLASS 

By Dakota Jackson 

“Vivid.” “Realistic.” “Absorbing.” 

Fifteen-year-old Naomi Nakano craves love and 

acceptance. She never knew her mother, her birth 

father is neglectful to say the least, and her     

guardian Matt isn't exactly the traditional parent. 

So when she moves to a new town and finally 

makes a real friend, she can't help but feel good 

about the attention her friend's older brother, 

Wren, immediately gives her. He lavishes her with 

compliments and attention—and so what if          

he's 25-years-old and she can't tell anyone about 

him? At least she's no longer an outsider. 

But as Naomi gets lulled into the intoxication of 

Wren's attention, she fails to see how easy it is to 

lose her newfound sense of normalcy in all the lies. 

Now she must fight to maintain her secret at the 

same time she juggles hardship after hardship 

before she loses not only Wren, but herself, too. 

Buy & Review on Barnes & Noble: 

Buy & Review on Amazon: 
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Be Prepared for Winter Weather 

 
Our winters are very unpredictable and its increasingly difficult to trust the weather forecast.  Winter storms regardless 
are challenging, and it doesn’t matter if it’s a snow or ice storm, we should always prepare for the worst.  We need to 
prepare both our homes and our cars, not just for storms, but for the whole winter season.  The fire department has 
come up with these safety tips to help you and your family have a safe and fun winter.  

 
            At Home:                                                                      Your Car: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

If an emergency arises, you can help us by clearing snow and treating walkways with sand/salt and 
 make sure your house number is cleared of snow so we can find you. 

 

Wishing you and your family have a Happy, Healthy and  
Prosperous New Year! 

 
                   The call count for November was 11 Fire/Rescue and 36 EMS. Our fiscal year total is 327. 
 
If you have any non-emergency questions or concerns, you may contact Station 20 at (860) 429-9862  
from 6AM to Midnight 6PM every day, or the Tolland County Fire Mutual Aide Fire Service at (860) 875-2543            
24 hours a day, and they will contact an AVFD duty officer for you.  
 
Tracey Stancil 
Captain/ VP - AVFD Station 20  

Prepare for possible power loss. 
Stock up on supplies such as 
non-perishable food, fresh 
water, flashlights & batteries.  

Prepare to move snow. Have shov-
els ready, snow removal 
equipment fueled and rock 
salt/sand available.  

Allow faucets to drip to prevent 
pipes from freezing. 

Bring pets indoors or provide a 
warm shelter area. 

Check heating fuel levels. 

Make sure smoke and carbon mon-
oxide detectors are working.  

Charge your electronic devices. 

 

Check your tires and assure they 
have proper air. 

Fill your fuel tank.  

Essential supplies – Extra socks, 
hats, gloves, snacks, flashlight, 
flares, shovel, kitty litter or 
sand, and a blanket. 

First aid kit 

Ice scraper/snow brush 

Jumper Cables 

Phone charger 

Pocket knife or multi-tool 

Snow shovel 

Tow rope 

 

-14--14-



The Commission On Aging held a Craft Day and Cookie Swap on                                            
December 8, 2023  at the Ashford Senior Center.  

The craft made was to be used for Christmas tray favors                                                              
at Mansfield Nursing and Rehabilitation in Mansfield, CT.   

 There were approximately twelve seniors helping to make sixty little                                       
Christmas trees for the trays.      
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                                    Assessment News 
 

2022 SUPPLEMENTAL MOTOR VEHICLE BILLS 
 

Supplemental motor vehicles are vehicles which were newly registered after October 1, 2022 and prior to August 1, 2023.       
The assessments are prorated from the month registered through July 2023.   
If you receive a supplemental bill and disposed of that vehicle prior to September 1, 2023 your tax bill may be eligible for a 
credit, if you provide Proof of Disposal to the Assessor.  It’s best to provide proof prior to paying your taxes. 
 

Credits and all other changes to motor vehicle assessment and taxes will only be processed on Fridays during 
the month of January, when the Tax Collection and Assessment offices will be closed to the public.  The new  
assessment and tax due will be available in the online lookup on Saturdays. 
The website is  https://www.mytaxbill.org/inet/bill/home.do?town=Ashford  
or scan code:  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

To receive a credit, you must provide: 

1) proof of what happened to the vehicle (i.e., Proof of Disposal) and  

2) a returned plate receipt from the CT DMV.  A PLATE RECEIPT ALONE IS INSUFFICIENT 

1.   Proof of Disposal depends on what happened to the vehicle. All documents should include the                           
vehicle's VIN and a date. 

 i.       Registered in another state: proof is a copy of the registration in that state showing the initial                   
                  date of registration. 

 ii.       Sold: proof is a dated bill of sale 
 iii.       Total loss: proof includes a letter from the insurance company indicating the date of loss or a receipt     
            from person hauling the vehicle away for the insurance company. 
  iv.         Repossession: proof is a letter or notice from the repossessing company indicating the vehicle’s date    
            of repossession. 
 v.       Junked: proof is a receipt from the hauler or junk yard. 

 vi.      Traded-in: proof is the bill of sale or invoice for the new vehicle showing the car being valued in trade. 
  vii.     Stolen: proof is a copy of the police report. 

 

2.   Plates can be cancelled using the DMV Online Services at: 
              https://portal.ct.gov/DMV/Online-Services/Online-Services.  
      Or scan code: 

 
Print a copy of the completed cancellation as your receipt.   

 

Documents (please include your phone number) can be submitted by: 
 

Email:  assessor@ashfordtownhall.org 
Drop Box:  Using the black drop box to the left of the Town Hall entry doors. 
Mail:  Assessor, Town Hall, 5 Town Hall Rd., Ashford, CT  06278.   
 

Any questions?  Call 860-487-4403 or email assessor@ashfordtownhall.org 

                     THE DEADLINE TO RECEIVE A CREDIT FOR A VEHICLE ON THE 2022 GRAND LIST IS 12/31/2024. 
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The Hungarian Club would like to thank the Ashford Volunteer Fire Department,  
retired Chief Wayne Fletcher, and other local donors whose generosity permits us to 

 update the town cemetery boxes twice a year; Memorial Day and Veteran’s Day.   
The club refurbishes and  decorates the gates with patriotic and festive boxes or wreaths 
 in honor of all of the veterans buried within, especially those who no longer have local  

families to decorate individual gravesites. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We also make a special effort to decorate our Gold Star Veteran Memorial at the Veterans Wall 
on Tremko Lane, and also the plot with our town hero, Vietnam veteran and First responder, 

Chief Bruce Fletcher at Westford Hill Cemetery. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you to our Ashford Volunteer Fire Department for their assistance with this  

continuing community service honoring our military veterans. 
 

The Hungarian Club will open to the public briefly for a New Years Eve Gala and  
then be closed until April 2024 Stuffed Cabbage Freedom Day Dinner. 
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Scout Troop 92 January Newsletter  

Activities: December is a slow month for the Scouts because of the holiday season. They had a holiday party. Afterwards they 
repaired the dogsled to prepare for the upcoming Klondike Derby in February. One of the wheels fell off last time during the 
dogsled race. Dogsleds are required at the Klondike. Also, at this meeting we will be working on some of the emergency      
preparedness requirements for First Class Scout.  
 
Owen Gratton’s application for advancement to Eagle Scout rank has been approved by Scout authorities. We will hold a    
Special Court of Honor to present him with this in February. 
 
15 Cub Scouts competed in the Rain Gutter Regatta. The overall winner was. 
Mason Taylor, (center in the photo.)  They competed by den in a double elimination tournament. 
 
Upcoming: More preparations will be required to get ready for the Klondike Derby. Scouts will spend 24 hours or more with-
out going into a heated building. It is an experience that you will never forget. Typically, the Klondike is well attended, with 
400 or more in attendance at times. Competitions go on all day long.  
 
Our application to recharter in Scouts for another year will be submitted at this time. 
 
Happy New Year, Everyone! 
We hope that you all do well in 2024! 
 
Scout meetings are on Tues evenings twice a month at St Philip’s Rec Center. New members are welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 Troop 92 BSA 
 Ashford/Eastford/Pomfret 
 
 Nord Yakovleff Ast Sct Mstr 
 Jesse Burnham Scout Master 
 Chris Murphy Ast Sct Mstr 
 Kurt van Heiningen Cub Master 
 Rob Hany Committee Chairman 
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Sunday Meeting Schedule 
 

Sacrament Meeting ~ 10:00am 
    Sunday School/Priesthood/Relief Society ~ 11:00am 
 

525 Ashford Center Road, Ashford 
(860) 315-3616 

Bishop Bruce Fountain 
 

We are a Christ-focused community,  
doing our best to love and serve others. 

There’s a place for you here. 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME  

               
             All Places of Worship in Ashford 
                   are welcome to submit their  
                      Events and Happenings 

Please e-mail:   
Ashfordcitizen@ashfordtownhall.org 
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Ashford School News and Happenings 
 

Upcoming Events 

On November 10, Ashford School hosted a Veteran’s Day assembly 

 that included a breakfast to honor our local veterans. 

Kids in all grades participated in performing and wearing their 

 Red, White, and Blue colors! 

Board of Education Meeting January 4th 7:00 p.m. 

Board of Education Meeting January 18th 7:00 p.m. 

No School January 1st   

No School January 15th   
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Ashford Senior Center  

JANUARY 

 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
HOLIDAY 

2 
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
 

3 
 
11:00 Lunch     
       Bunch 1 

4 
 
12:00 Dime Bingo  
6:00 Corn Hole 
 

5 
9:00 Walking   
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
1:00 Dominoes 

6 

7 
 

8 
9:30 Walking 
9:30 Casino  
10:00 COA 
 

9 
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
6:00 Big Bingo 
 
 

10 
 11:00 Valentines    
    for Vets –crafts 

11 
    10:00 Trader Joe’s 
12:00 Dime Bingo 
6:00 Corn  Hole 
12:00 Dime Bingo 

12 
9:00 Walking   
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
11:00 Valentines 
Snow Date 

13 
 

14 15 
HOLIDAY 

 

 

16 
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
6:00 Big Bingo 
 

17 
11:00 ASCO Mtg 

18 
 

12:00 Dime Bingo 
6:00 Corn  Hole 
  

19 
9:00 Walking  
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
1:00 Dominoes 
  

20 
 

21 
 

22 
9:30 Walking  
11:00 Hairdresser 

 
 

23 
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
6:00 Big Bingo 
 
 

24 
10:00 Aldi’s Trip 
 

25 
 
10:00 Chair Yoga 
12:00 Dime Bingo 
6:00 Corn  Hole  

 
26 

9:00 Walking   
9:30 Tai Chi (SrCtr) 
11:00 Lunch Bunch 2 

1:00 Dominoes 

27 

28 29 
9:30 Walking  
1:00 Birthday Party 

30 
9:30 Tai Chi (KH) 
6:00 Big Bingo 

31 
11:00 Self-Defense 
Class   

 
 

  

       
 

The Commission On Aging presents…….. 
 

Valentine Crafts for Vets 
 

Come join us on January 10th at 11:00am 
 

Make Valentines for our Veterans. 
 

(January 12th is the snow date) 
 

    All the supplies are provided. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                      
                                    Coffee, tea and cocoa available 

 

Coming to the Ashford 
Senior Center…..Every month  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thursday, January 25th at 10:00am 

$4.00 at the door. 
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From the Municipal Agent for the Elderly 
 

Kit Eves 860-487-5122 

Needed: Volunteer Public Van Driver with license to provide senior trips. The Senior Center pays for the license, 
background check and medical exams. This is a fifteen-passenger bus. There is a small stipend and tips for all trips. 
Trips are as your schedule allows. 
 

Needed: Bingo Caller for Thursday afternoons. There are other callers so you can rotate and call once a month or 
so. We will teach you how to call and note this easy-going Bingo. Everybody is welcome. 
 

Needed: A Crafter interested in leading the monthly craft program for all comers. Supplies are provided by the 
Center. Your skills with different mediums are important to help teach the novice crafters. You can choose the craft 
project, day, and time during weekdays. 
 

Needed:  Birthday Party Organizer: This is a once-a-month program. Party Organizer would set the tables, wrap 
the gifts, make coffee and tea, and cut and serve the cake. Clean-up is also needed. The Center pays for the above. 
You can choose the party day and time during weekdays. 
 

Needed:  1. Donations of Decorations to spruce up the Senior Center. We especially need Thanksgiving and  
Valentine’s Day. 
  
Needed:  2. There have been numerous requests to have the jigsaw puzzles “return to borrow” from the Center 
again. Thus, we need puzzles of less than 1000 pieces to be donated for the seniors to borrow.  
For seniors who have a hard time getting around, winter can make things even harder. If you are a senior, I encour-
age you to ask your neighbors for help with shoveling driveways and paths and laying down the salt and dirt for 
traction. If you are a younger person, this is a call to arms. Help your neighbors so they can stay safe in their homes.  
For winter emergencies it is best to be prepared. The Town of Ashford has an emergency checklist of people social 
services calls when there is a very bad storm. If you want to be on this checklist, let me know. I would be pleased to 
make sure you are ok in bad weather. 
In the meantime, put together an emergency supply of water, food that doesn’t go bad, medications, flashlights, and 
a radio that runs on newly bought batteries. Sign up for weather alerts through the Town at TEXTMYGOV  
keyword to 91896. 

SELF-DEFENSE FOR SENIORS 
                Presented  by 

 
 
 
 
 
 

January 31st, Wednesday at 11:00am 
This is a free class 

 
Would you know what to do to protect yourself ? 

In a parking lot…. In your home….  
While shopping….? 

Learn Basic common sense safety tips. 
 

YOU MUST SIGN-UP IN ADVANCE 
 
 

PRESENTED BY THE ASHFORD SENIOR CENTER 

25 TREMKO LANE 
860-287-5122 

    JANUARY BIRTHDAY PARTY 
 

                        Let us celebrate each of our seniors  
                      who were born in the month of January 
                     
                         January 29th, Monday at 1:00pm 
                     Our event will be:  Let’s Play Jeopardy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CAKE, TEA, COFFEE AND SOMETHING FOR THE 
CELEBRANTS TO UNWRAP 

ALL PROVIDED FREE 
 

YOU MUST SIGN-UP IN ADVANCE 
FAMILY MEMBERS OF CELEBRATS ARE WELCOME 

 
PRESENTED BY THE ASHFORD SENIOR CENTER 

25 TREMKO LANE 
860-487-5122 

-27--27-



Call to 
Register! 

  

Hours 

Monday - 9-5 

Tuesday - 9-5 

Wednesday - 9 – 8 

Thursday – Closed  

Friday - 9-5  

Saturday 9 – 1 

Sunday - Closed  

——————–———— 

Library Staff 

Ann * Chonte’ * Chris * Diane 

Emma * John * Stacey 

—————–————— 

Libby  

Available 24 / 7! 

Libby offers e-books & 

audiobooks  -  accessible 

on mobile devices!  

Babcock Library News 

25 Pompey Hollow Road 

Ashford, CT 06278  

Your Center for Life-Long Learning 

Phone: 860-487-4420 * Website babcocklibrary.org * email: director@babcocklibrary.org 
January 2024 

Check Our 
Facebook Pages 
for Additions & 

Updates! 

 

Celebrate Smokey Bear’s  
80th Birthday! 

 
Birthday Party! Cake & 
Fun Bear Activities & 

Prizes 
 

Fire  
Truck  
Visit!  

 
Learn Fire Prevention from the 

Ashford Fire Department! 
 

Bring Your Teddy Bears to  
Meet Smokey Bear! 

 

Saturday, January 13, 2024 
10am—12pm 

Library will be closed on Monday, 

January 1 for the New Year Holiday 

and on Monday, January 15 for Martin 

Luther King Day 
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Call to 
Register! 

Children's 
Storytime & 

Craft   

Every 
Wednesday  

@ 10:30am 

Knitters Group 

Every 
Wednesday  

@ 1pm 

Mystery Book 

Discussion! 

Tues, January 2, 2024  @ 1pm 

Who is Vera Kelly?  

by Rosalie Knecht 

 

Cooking Club! 
 

The theme for 
January 2024 is  

 
Comfort Food 

 
Monthly 

2nd Wednesday 
@ 6:30pm 

 
Please register in 

advance  
@ 860-487-4420 

February Library Events Preview 

• Pearls From Carol  Book Discussion w / Albert Ruggiero Saturday, February 3 @ 10am 

• Take Your Child to the Library Day Saturday, February 3 @ 10am—12pm 

• Mystery Book Discussion Group Tuesday, February 6 @ 1pm 

• Valentine’s Day Craft for Adults Wednesday, February 7 @ 6pm 

• Cooking Club Wednesday, February 14 @ 6:30pm 

• Coffee & Chat with the Library Director Friday, February 23 @ 1pm 

• Literary Book Discussion Tuesday, February 27 @ 1pm 

•  

Literary Book  

Discussion! 

Tues, January 23, 2024  @ 1pm 

Nightbitch: A Novel  

by Rachel Yoder 
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Electronics  
De-construction! 

 
Come to the library & through 

the deconstruction of 

decommissioned desktop & 

laptop computers see & learn 

what is hiding inside! 

All Ages / Family Activity 

Wednesday January 31, 2024 

@ 6pm 

Please register in advance  
@ 860-487-4420 

New! Coffee & Chat with the 

Library Director  

Friday, January 26 @ 1pm 

Come by the library for a casual 
coffee with the Babcock library 

director, Ann Harper. 
Share your thoughts 
on programs & other 
library services.  
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HIGH SCHOOL REC. BASKETBALL LEAGUE  

                 
Ashford, Willington, and  Mansfield Students Welcome!     
Contact Recreation Directors Sherry York 860-487-4409  
or James Callahan  860-487-3108  for dates, times, and details.  
 

      *Varsity Boys (Grades 11 & 12)  teams nearly full  
      *JV Boys (Grades  9 & 10)  need more players!  
 

Registration form and payment required before you practice. Fee: $120  
Practice 1 or 2x weekly with games on the weekends! Games begin 1/6/23 

 

INSTRUCTIONAL BASKETBALL  for students in Grades 1 & 2,   
Session I - Saturdays 1/6/24 thru  2/10/24,  8:30-9:30a.m.  
Session II - Tuesdays  & Thursdays 3:30-4:30 p.m. (Begins in Feb.) Dates T.B.A .  
Starts after Ashford School teams finish season. Fee: one session $40,  both sessions $70. 
 
LAKES REGION LEAGUE –for Kids in Grades 3-8. 
Practices resume on Tuesday Jan. 2nd and Games Jan. 6th.  Runs thru February. 

      ~Hello Ashford, 
 

Seasons Greetings and Happy New Year from your Parks & Recreation Department!  We have a few things to bring to 
your attention and some interesting programs to share to start 2024. 
 

First,  I hope you’ve noticed the beautiful new patio in front of Knowlton Memorial Hall. Thank you to all who worked so 
hard and made it possible !  Also many thanks go to Carrie and Buzzy Balogh and Mansfield Tree Service  for  once 
again lighting up the huge tree and star on the lawn of K.M.H. and igniting our holiday spirit! 
 

In the Parks Department:  Ashford Memorial Park’s gate is now closed for the season but residents are still welcome to 
park outside the gate and walk in to enjoy the park during daylight hours. 
 

Pompey Hollow Park (near the Senior Center) has had upgrades that make it more user friendly. The pavement and 
curbing were replaced and lighting enhanced making it a safe and pleasant place to walk at night.  The gazebo is all lit 
up now too and adds to our small town holiday charm. Many have enjoyed and are still playing, even in the cold    
weather, on our newly resurfaced Pickleball/Tennis courts. 
 

Speaking of outdoor activities, please check out the new website www.ashfordctoutdoors.org for information on local 
places to hike, bike, and kayak and a wealth of interesting tidbits  and recommendations about exploring the great     
outdoors right here in Ashford. 
 

Read on!  Details are enclosed about our expanded Yoga program and a really special event called ‘Tranquility Zone’ to 
be held 1/2/24!  Don’t forget to stop by Ashford School on Saturdays to check out a game in our Youth Rec. Basketball 
Program. The teams are off to a great start!  Finally, the Ashford Parks and Recreation Commission meets on the 2nd 
Monday of the month at 7 p.m.  in the Recreation office.  We are open to your ideas, suggestions and feedback! 
                                                                                                                                                                                 Sherry York ~ 
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START the NEW YEAR in the TRANQUILITY ZONE!   
Join us TUESDAY  JAN.  2nd, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. in Knowlton Memorial Hall 

for a special evening of Yoga, with Karrie Kirchner, 
 Tai Chi with Joe Pandolfo and Sound Healing Rhythms,                                          

with Amy Ordonez. 
The class is designed to enhance your focus and flexibility,  

gently stretch your mind and body, move your soul and balance  
your energy. Sign up early, 860-487-4409, Fee: $10 

Space is limited for this very special event! 

At the Ashford Senior Center 
Sunday Afternoons  

from 3-5 p.m.   
Dances are held monthly and will 

be  January 21st,   
February 18th, &  
March 17th, 2024 

Experience not needed,  
Come alone or bring a friend!   

Contact: 
barbararenna0012@gmail.com 
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   ENGLISH   
       COUNTRY  
             DANCING    

WINTER  
WEDS. 

EVENING 
SESSIONS 

 5:30-6:30 p.m. 
 

In Knowlton  
Memorial Hall 
6 weeks for $50 

 
Jan.10th-Feb. 14th  
               &  
Feb. 21st- April 3rd 

With Karrie Kirchner 

TUESDAY MORNING  
SESSIONS  8:15-9:15  A.M.  

Knowlton Town Hall  
6 weeks for $50 

Starts January 9th, 2024, 
 Classes ongoing. Drop in’s Welcome!  

($10 per  class) 

 
A.P.R.C. SPONSORS  

ICE SKATING  
FOR  

Sunday  January 7th  at the  
Bolton Ice Palace  

3:00-4:30 p.m. 
 

Other Dates and Times  
to be Announced! 

 
Sunday March 17th at the   

UCONN Toscano Ice Forum  
4:00-8:00 p.m. 

   

Building  
Community  

through  
People, Parks, 

and  
Programs! 
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